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Yorkshire North and East Methodist District
Representative Synod 24th April 2021
Report from the District Safeguarding Officer, Katy Spencer-Madden

As in many cases, the work of safeguarding in the District has been impacted and affected over the past year due to the pandemic, however; adjustments have been made in relation to our ways working that has enabled important safeguarding work and ministry to continue. 

There has been a decrease in issues reported over the past year, this is due to church closures, along with groups, activities and projects having limited meetings over the past year. Although specific details around safeguarding concerns remain confidential, this year I have dealt with and provided advice on some of the following: 

· Concerns on welfare
· Safeguarding Contracts
· Allegations of abuse
· Cross denominational issues
· Exploration of allegations
· Prevention of access to children
· Church security and health and safety aspects of safeguarding
· Domestic abuse
· Online safeguarding
· Professional boundaries and conduct
· DBS checks and safer recruitment
· Policy and procedural matters

It is important that all safeguarding concerns and issues are reported to the District Safeguarding Officer within 24 hours. 

Both delivery of the Foundation and Advanced Module has been delayed and hindered throughout the past year. The Foundation Module trainers in the District have taken part in Zoom sessions to explore how to deliver the new Foundation Module material (2020 Edition), although delivery of this in the Circuits still might not be possible face-to-face until later this year. The Foundation Module has been adapted recently to deliver online and some of the Circuits have delivered online Foundation Module sessions over the past few months. The Advanced Module is being adapted to deliver online and is expected to be ready this summer, with online delivery of the Module to begin in the autumn quarter. 

It is important that DBS checks continue to remain up-to-date and the arrangement of doing document checks via Zoom or other online video communication platforms, will hopefully ensure that this can be done safely. 

The District Safeguarding Group has continued to meet each quarter, having had many changes to membership recently. Special thanks to Rod Young and Michael Webster who served on the group for many years, both having stepped down last year. There are four new members of the group, expanding the range of safeguarding experience and expertise. We now have people from social work and police backgrounds, as well as church safeguarding, presbyters, digital communications, and Learning Network representatives. The District Safeguarding Group is currently preparing a Safeguarding Annual Return to gain a wider perspective of safeguarding within the local church context and how greater support, advice and guidance can be given to churches. 

There is ongoing development of a Safeguarding Contract Oversight Group that will ensure the effective managing of all Safeguarding Contracts (a Safeguarding Contract is an agreement that helps manage the potential risk that an individual may pose to others) in the District. This group will report to the District Safeguarding Group. The group is still in the early stages of development, however; will hopefully ensure that Safeguarding Contracts can be managed with greater independency and support will be offered to all individuals involved in the Monitoring and Support Groups. 

We are currently preparing for the first Virtual Safeguarding Conference. In previous years, the Safeguarding Conference has been a face-to-face event. This year the Conference will take place over the course of the week commencing 10th May 2021. There will be a variety of sessions throughout the week exploring how we use our gifts to serve God and others in ways that are safe. Places are still available to book on a session, please see flyer at the end of this report for further details. Follow link Meeting Registration - Zoom for booking.

The District Leadership Team adopted the District Safeguarding Policy last year, after recommendation from the District Safeguarding Group. It was acknowledged, due to the pandemic, there may be certain areas of the policy that are challenging to fulfil. As a District, we are committed towards strengthening our safeguarding practice in all areas of the District Safeguarding Policy – action plans have been developed to help achieve this. 
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A WEEK OF ONLINE EVENTS TO DISCERN HOW
WE CAN USE OUR GIFTS FROM GOD TO SERVE

OTHERS IN SAFE AND GRACIOUS WAYS

How s the church reaching out into community THE GIFT OF COMMUNITY

situations in different ways? How has this changed Monday 10th May | 7-8:30pm
over the last year because of Covid18? How can we Y vl .
safely engage with the community? How do we include

the digitally poor and those on the margins of church?

THE GIFT OF EMPATHY Walking with people of all ages who have

Tuesday 11th May | 1:30-3pm experienced loss (bereavement, health, jobs etc).
How can we empathise with people without getting

drawn in too deep? How to have good boundaries

in pastoral practice

What does a sacred place look like now? Are THE GIFT OF PLACE

changes to sacred spaces still safe places? How Wednesday 12th May | 10-11:30am
do people find a sense of place between the

physical and online? How do we broaden our
definition of what “church” looks like?

THE GIFT OF CONFIDENCE How do we learn (o live with uncertainty and the
_ anxiety it brings? How do we encourage

Thursday 13th May | 7-8:30pm confidence & reliance in times of uncertainty?
Children & young people, and many others, can

face uncertainty about jobs, housing, exams, and

Uni - How can we offer support in a safe way?

THE GIFT OF RESILIENCE

How we nurture our own resilience in order to Friday 14th May | 10-11:30am
support others. Can we use creativity to help

ourselves help others?

Drop-in and chat. Ministers, circuit

THE GIFT OF TOGETHERNESS
safeguarding officers and church safeguarding

Saturday 15th May | 10-11:30am Teps can drop in and chat with others in a
similar role from around the region

Online worship by Revd Stephen Lindridge, Chair THE GIFT OF PEACE
of Newcastle District, with support from the other

District Chairs for Darlington, Yorkshire West, Sunday 16th May
Yorkshire North & East, and Sheffield. This will be

a pre-recorded video available on YouTube in

advance for all to join with or use locally.

Book online: bit.ly/giftsoutsidethebox





